Minutes of Highways and Environment Committee held at the Library/Community Centre on Tuesday, 3 August 2010

Present: Cllrs C Bament. B Chattaway, S Pointer, Mrs A Gunnett and Mrs E Nunn

In attendance: None

10/034e Apologies Cllrs E Wiig, F Wiig, R Low, M Ward and M Lacey

10/035e Declarations of Interest: There were no declarations of interest

10/036e Minutes of last Meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on 1st June 2010 ere approved and signed

10/037e Matters arising: There had been no further approach with regards to running a cinema in the village. Cllr C Bament and Cllr B Chattaway reported back about the Footpath Barriers.

10/038e Report on BTCV to Carry Out General Maintenance on the Millennium Garden

It was agreed to pay the BTCV £275 to carry out work on the Millennium Garden

10/039e White Lines and House Numbering in Froxhill Crescent

The Chairman reported on a phone call to DDC with regards to the Numbering on Froxhill Cresent, and the Rigiflex Site The Rigiflex site will be Named Highfield Close, MGWPS are aware of the White lines and they will be done when the Gang is in the village Clerk to inform resident.

10/040e Spring Bulb Planting

It was decided to plant bulbs again this year provided the conditions are suitable. A date to be chosen in October and Mike Nice to be informed to arrange help and circulate the Local Organisations for help.

10/041e Dog Fouling Signs

It was agreed to Purchase 10 Dog Fouling Signs £115

10/042e Work to the Library Shrub Bed

It was agreed to pay £130 For General Maintenance Work on the Library Shrub Bed.

10/043e Report on the M1 Junction 19 Scheme

The Chairman reported that work on the M1/J19 is being reviewed as part of the Government Cut Backs

10/044e Condition of the Stone Wall at the Pound

The Chairman had a site visit with the contractor with regards to repairs needed to the Stone Coping on the wall in the Pound, and replacing of the stonework on the Butter Cross in Church Street an estimate is to be sent to the Clerk.

10/045e The Committee Risk Assessment

This was discussed.

10/046e Urgent Matters for Report

Cllr B Chattaway asked if it was possible to have a Dog Bin on St David's Playing Field Near the path to Windmill Glade.

A complaint was made over the lack of Litter Bins down the Country Park The Clerk to contact Anglia Water.

Meeting Closed at 8.00pm next meeting 5 October2010